

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

December 20, 2016

M. Brown Mayor

L. Livingstone Managing Director, Neighbourhood, Children and Fire Services

M. Hayward Managing Director, Corporate Services and City Treasurer, Chief Financial Officer

C. Da Silva Specialist I, Municipal Policy (AODA)

M. Daley Director, Information Technology Services

London Transit Commission 601 Dundas Street London, ON N6B 1X1

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on December 19, 2016 resolved:

- 18. That the following actions be taken with respect to public transportation:
- the current budget allocation for transit subsidy for the visually impaired to receive a monthly bus pass BE REMOVED from the proposed subsidy program, resulting in no change to the current program for the visually impaired in London;
- b) the income-related subsidy program for public transit in the City of London BE ENHANCED to a level that would enable qualified Londoners to take advantage of such a subsidy program and the City Treasurer BE DIRECTED to identify a source of financing for the enhanced program, above and beyond the funding already identified to cover the costs for approximately 1,200 qualified Londoners, as well as to explore creative business cases to provide greater access; it being understood that the City Treasurer will report back to the Community and Protective Services Committee with a source of financing for the enhanced program, prior to the exhaustion of the funding originally allocated to the program; it being noted that this enhancement would not be in effect until 2018, as proposed in the related staff report dated November 15, 2016;
- c) the federal and provincial governments BE LOBBIED to provide funding for public transportation subsidy for those in financial needs;
- d) the London Transit Commission BE REQUESTED to consider steps that it can take to assist Londoners in need of subsidy for public transit;
- e) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back to the next meeting of the CPSC on steps that can be taken to provide Council and Standing Committee Agendas in

- alternative formats, including braille, in sufficient time to permit members of the public an opportunity to review the documentation and to fully participate in local government;
- the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to report back providing an update as to what progress has been made to provide close captioning for videos related to Council and Standing Committee meetings;
- g) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to provide a copy of the draft report (s) that will be prepared to respond to e) and f), above, to the Accessibility Advisory Committee;
- h) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to bring forward a 2019 budget amendment in the multi-year budget process regarding ongoing financing for the low-income subsidy for transit; and,
- i) the price for the low-income monthly pass BE SET at \$52/month;

it being pointed out that at the public participation meeting associated with this matter, the individuals indicated on the attached public participation meeting record made submissions in connection therewith. (AS AMENDED) (18/1/CPSC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /jb

cc: K. Graham, Director, Community and Economic Innovation

J. Carter, Manager, Strategic Policies & Planning

C. Smith, Manager III, Community Partnerships and Funding

L. Fisher, Executive Assistant to the City Treasurer - CFO

List of external cc's on file in the City Clerk's Office